

Fax (03) 9467 4899 www.ncc.vic.edu.au ncc@ncc.vic.edu.au 31 McLeans Road Bundoora VIC 3083

Principal: Mr Damian Higgins Registered No. 1787 ABN: 59 805 270 397

2<sup>nd</sup> August 2020

Dear Parents and Guardians,

As I am sure you are aware by now, the Victorian Government today declared a 'State of Disaster' and announced that VCE and VCAL classes will move to Remote Learning from Wednesday 5<sup>th</sup> August.

This is a brief letter to confirm how this affects Northside Christian College.

Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> August will be a normal day with VCE/VCAL students learning onsite.

**Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> August will be a student free day**. However, students studying Unit 3&4 VCE subjects will be required to engage in online lessons for their timetabled classes for that day.

All students from Prep to Year 10 are not required to participate in their usual remote learning on Tuesday 4<sup>th</sup> August, although there is an option for primary students to engage in the tasks that have already been prepared by our primary staff. However, there will be no submissions or feedback taking place.

As has previously been the case, only children whose parents are *Essential workers* may attend on Monday and Tuesday (3<sup>rd</sup> and 4<sup>th</sup> August). The Premier will most likely be announcing some changes to this including who will no longer continue to be considered essential workers because of the Victorian COVID-19 response. We will keep you informed of how any further announcements affect your child.

Please contact the College office if you have any questions or queries and of course I will continue to keep you informed as we receive more information from the Government.

Yours faithfully

Damian Higgins

Principal